METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCILPRIVATE 

REGIONAL TRANSIT COMMITTEE
STAFF REPORT

(Revised October 17, 2002)
AGENDA ITEM:                
     DATE:   October 16, 2002   
PROPOSED NO.   2002-0442                        PREPARED BY:    Arthur Thornbury  
SUBJECT: 2002-2003 Transit Division Mission and Goals 

SUMMARY:
 Pursuant to Section 270.3 of the King County Charter, this legislation has been re-referred to the Regional Transit Committee following a vote by the full council to amend the committee’s recommendation made at its September 18, 2002 meeting.  Upon re-referral to a regional committee, that committee may vote to accept or reject the council amendment or recommend additional amendments.  Once the committee has reviewed the council amendment, the council may adopt a plan different than the committee recommendation with eight affirmative votes.  Under Council Rules (KCC 1.24.065) the committee has 60 days to consider a re-referral from the council and the council then has 60 days to act following receipt of legislation previously re-referred to committee.
Attached to this staff report is the amendment approved by the council on September 30, 2002.  It is an amendment to the legislation itself rather than the Mission and Goals statement which is an attachment to the legislation.  The effect of the amendment would be to request that performance measures accompany the annual transmittal of executive-proposed Transit Mission and Goals.  The RTC would refer to the performance measures in considering Mission and Goals legislation but they would not be part of that legislation. 
The annual mission and goals statement guides the Transit Division’s sections in developing their work programs, which are the basis for the Division’s  budget request.  The Transit Program Financial Policies, which are reviewed annually by the RTC, include the following provision:

Mission and Goal Statements.  The Executive shall transmit, and the Regional Transit Committee shall review and approve the annual mission and goal statements for the Metro Transit Program prior to establishing financial and service policies and priorities.

At its September 18, 2002 meeting the RTC reviewed the executive-proposed 2002-2003 Mission and Goals and forwarded them to the council with recommended changes related to:

· bicycle integration with the bus system;

· the timing of updates to the Six-Year Transit Development Plan;

· the effect of joint rail/bus use of the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel upon bus system efficiency, and 

· integration of the Metro Transit system with other systems, including new systems approved by the voters.

Those revisions are incorporated in the version of the Mission and Goals statement accompanying the legislation attached to this staff report.
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